
Dear Val 
 
I assume this is for your variation ? 
 
Viki 
 
From: Bryan David (PC) <david.bryan@northants.police.uk>  
Sent: 05 January 2022 12:38 
To: Russell Howell <Russell.Howell@NorthNorthants.gov.uk>; ENC Licensing Unit 
<LicensingUnit.ENC@northnorthants.gov.uk> 
Cc: rsomal@live.co.uk 
Subject: Premises Licence Variation Application. 
 
Dear Mr Howell, 
 
I act on behalf of the Chief Officer of Police for Northamptonshire, Mr Adderley. He has delegated 
responsibility and authorised me to act on his behalf with regard to representations made by 
Northamptonshire Police to Licensing Authorities across the county of Northamptonshire. 
Northamptonshire Police are objecting to the grant of the above application under the licensing 
objective of the Prevention of Crime and Disorder. 

The application in itself is very vague the operating schedule in Northamptonshire Police’s opinion is 
not robust enough for the location and the hours being requested, Dalkeith Place is the heart of 
Kettering’s NTE and has numerous late night venues in its vicinity, one example in the operating 
schedule is what time will the sales of alcohol through the ‘hatch’ take place from and until. 

In addition the current licence permits alcohol sales from 07:00am until 03:30am however the 
application at part  (J) gives the supply of alcohol times as 08:00 to 08:00 no indication of am or pm 
and is contradictory to the existing hours on the current licence and the proposal for 24 hour alcohol 
sales. 

For your consideration 

Kind Regards 

 
Police Constable 113 David Bryan 

 
Northamptonshire Police 
Alcohol Licensing Constable 
Wellingborough Police Station 
Midland Road  
Wellingborough 
NN8 1HF 
 

  Telephone: 101 Extension 343409 

  Mobile:  07766 768576  

  david.bryan@northants.police.uk 
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Any views expressed in this email are those of the individual sender and are not necessarily those of 
North Northamptonshire Council unless explicitly stated.  
 
This email (including any attachments) may contain confidential or privileged information and is 
intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. Any confidential, 
sensitive or protectively marked material must be handled accordingly.  
 
If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, copy, print or rely on any of 
the information contained in the email or attachments, and all copies must be deleted immediately. 
If you do receive this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and note that 
confidentiality or privilege is not waived or lost.  
 
North Northamptonshire Council may monitor the contents of emails sent and received via its 
network for the purposes of ensuring compliance with relevant legislation and the Council’s policies 
and procedures. All such monitoring will take place in accordance with relevant legislation including 
privacy and data protection legislation. For details of how North Northamptonshire Council uses 
personal information please see the Council’s website.  
 
North Northamptonshire Council has scanned this email and attachments for viruses but does not 
accept any responsibilities for viruses once this email has been transmitted. You should therefore 
carry out your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents.  

 
 


